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Our ref: SSI-9471-PA-92

Alexandra Lovell

HSE Manager

Australian Industrial Energy
PO Box 1070

Wollongong, NSW, 2500

17/03/2023

Subject: Out of Hours Request for Port Kembla Gas Terminal (SSI-9471)

Dear Ms. Lovell

| refer to your letter dated 13 January 2023 requesting inclusion of On Shore Receiving Facility (ORF)
works in the current Out of Hours Works Approval (20 November 2020) for the Port Kembla Gas
Terminal project.

It is noted that the predicted noise level at the closest receptors has been modelled at below the relevant
Rating Background Level +5 dB(A), and Table 3 of the Interim Construction Noise Guideline (DECC,
2009) for all residents.

Should the vibration assessment for these residents also be less than the requirements of Condition 27
(c) AIE may undertake these construction activities, without the approval of the Secretary.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Wayne Jones on (02) 6575 3406.

Yours sincerely

Stephen O'Donoghue

Director

Resource Assessments

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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